
(DRAFT) UFS Resolution Regarding Faculty Speech (DRAFT) 
 
 
Article 5.3(d) of the FAU–UFF Collective Bargaining Agreement for 2012–2015 
reads, in part,  
 

When speaking on any matter of public interest, a faculty member shall make 
clear when comments represent personal opinions and when they represent 
official University positions.  

 
The free expression of opinion is essential not only to the academic mission of the 
University, but also to civil society as a whole.  This provision of Article 5.3(d) 
seems likely to cause unwanted confusion and worry among faculty as they engage 
with our local, regional, national, and global communities, as intended under the 
University’s Strategic Plan. 
 
First, it may not be clear in all cases whether a matter is   


